
 
 

 

22nd March 20224 

 

Dear Parent/ Carer,  

 

We are delighted to be able to welcome our Year 7 students back to the main Scalby site on Monday 22nd April. 

Initially, the students will be based in the ‘Village’, with their current members of teaching staff to support them with 

this transition period.  

 

As you will be aware, our students will have an additional period within the school day, which will be added to their 

timetable. This will be dedicated to creative curriculum areas such as IT, Music, Drama and PE. Classes that study 

French will also access additional lessons in this subject.  

 

Friday 19th April 

 

To further support students with the move, on Friday 19th April, selected students will have an enhanced transition 

process, spending the full day at Scalby School. All remaining students will spend the afternoon of Friday 19th April at 

Scalby School. The table below sets out the timings of the day. 

 

The SEND team will contact you directly if your child is involved in the enhanced transition process, which will 

include posting home a Strong Start plan. 

 

Friday 19th April, 2024. 

8:20- 12:00 Enhanced Transition students will not leave the Scalby site on 
the buses and will spend their morning at Scalby. 
 
All other students will arrive at Scalby, take the bus to the 
UTC and access lessons as normal. 
 
During Mentor time at the Scalby UTC Campus, students will 
be given their new timetables and a run through of the 
school day and expectations.  
 

12:30- 1:00 All students will return to Scalby and join the Enhanced 
Transition students in the canteen for lunch. 

1:00- 1:30 Welcome and celebration assembly from Mr Roberston for all 
students. 
 

1:30- 2:30 Tour of the main site and village for all students. 



 
 

 

 

Catering:  

At Scalby, Year 7 pupils will be able to access the school canteen as normal at both breaks and lunch times, and will 

be able to purchase both hot and cold food. Students will use our cashless system to buy items so money will need 

to be added to their Parent Pay Account. Pupils who access Free School Meals will have a daily allowance provided.  

 

Pastoral Support:  

Mrs Roberts will continue to support our Year 7 students as their Head of Year. She will remain the main point of 

contact and can be reached by calling the Scalby main office on 01723 362301. 

 

All of the Scalby School community are looking forward to welcoming our Year 7 students back to the main site.  

 

Best wishes,  

 

 
 

Mr C. Robertson  

Headteacher 


